
CALIFORNIA PARACHUTE CLUB 
P.O. Box 1065 - Livermore - California - 94550 

Congratulations to everyone who won the 20 jump tickets and 25 USPA calendars at the 
December Club meeting and dinner.  Charloa & Madalyn did a great job of organizing with 
help from everyone who attended.  The food, drink, and entertainment made it a great event to 
end the year. 
 
Officers for 2000 were elected at the December general meeting.  Officers for 2000 are: 
President: Bob Hall, Vice-President: Bill Stanley; Secretary/Treasurer: Kent Walker; Board 
of Directors: Ed Barr, Bill Burker, Ray Dias,  Madalyn Drago, Peter Kalthoff, Scott 
Keeney, John McAllister, Alice Ogden, Michael Ogden, Allen Silver, Charloa Smith, Lou 
Somontes, Theresa Stanley, and John Waldeck. 
 
Leap Day comes only once every four years.  Be at Lodi on February 29th at 10:00 a.m. for 
the quadrennial event.  The Club meeting will be held in the evening unless it’s pouring rain, 
in which case it will be held at 10:00 a.m.  Scott Keeney has obtained a new supply of 
traditional T-shirts, which will be available on a first-come basis. 
 
Bill Stanley is already making plans for the trip to the Freefall Convention in Quincy next 
year starting on the first Friday in August.  If you are planning on going or need information, 
give Bill a call at (408) 923-4641.  Also, Bill & Theresa are planning a trip to Las Vegas the 
weekend of May 13th-15th and invite other Club members to join them there. 
 
Your 2000 membership dues are now payable.  Dues are still $15 per year.  If you haven’t 
already done so, send your check to the address above.  All of last year’s members are 
receiving their membership cards and roster.  Please send corrections to the address above or 
E-mail walkerk@crocuta.com . 
 
 
Calendar: 
• Club Meeting & Jump Day, February 29th, 10:00, Lodi. 
• Board Meeting: March 16th, Mike & Alice Ogden‘s, 7:00 p.m. 
• Freefall Convention, August 4-13, Quincy, Illinois. 
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